
KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB  

Ladies & Junior Girls Section  

Committee Meeting held on: Tuesday 19th August at 2.30pm 

MINUTES 

 

 In Attendance:   Chris Bartlett (Lady Captain) 

    Alison Cumming (Lady Vice Captain) 

    Sharon Aldrich 

    Sally Hawkridge 

    Sarah Lillis 

     

    Jackie Stoodley – non voting 

    Sue Saunders -non voting 

 

1. Apologies for Absence:  None 
 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Signed as a true record. 

 

3. Matters Arising –  
 
SL – Margaret Joyce deferred. 
Bramhaw Eclectic:  SL has sent a confirmation email to the 4 ladies playing & changed 
the names of the pairings with Bramshaw.  SL will give LVC the contact details at 
Bramshaw for any queries or further changes. 
The Past and Present Captains’ game & meal will be moved from a weekday to a 
Saturday in future which may help to increase the numbers. 
Interclub 2026 – LVC had managed to move Weymouth and B&MP matches to a Friday 
to give a day between our Tuesday Ladies Morning.  SH had investigated having some 
matches played at the weekend but this did not increase the number of KH ladies 
available to play. 
LC to see Jane Paine regarding the role of Welfare Office for KH. 
 

4. Reports 
a) Lady Captain  

Men, Ladies & Junior – 5th October.  The sign up sheet will be put in the Foyer.  

The In/Out Dinner – Saturday 18 October. 

Change of Date:  It was decided at Capcom that if there was an evening function, the daytime 
competition should be NTR.   Therefore, the competition on 18th October will be NTR and the 
previous week (11th) would now be the 4BBB Stableford.   

The Captains’ Drive In on 26th October will be a mixed event followed by a carvery. 

 



Seniors Committee emails – it was felt that there was insufficient communication by the Club 
regarding this and the follow up email was not sent to the whole membership.  The matter of the 
Seniors Committee will be taken to the next Manco meeting. 

 

5. WHS – nothing to report. 

 

6. County Delegate –  

Mixed County Competition – Knighton Heath were not represented this year, one player had to 
withdraw and no replacement was found.  Congratulations to George/Paula who won the County 
Mixed Handicap at Came Down.   

 

7. Forthcoming Events 
a) Ladies Committee: 

LC said that one lady member had come forward to be nominated for the Committee. 

The Ladies Committee Meeting on 16th September would be primarily to discuss the external 
competitions for next year.  LVC would be inviting the new LVC to this meeting. 

b) Coffee Morning 

19 teams (76 players), LC would confirm the pastries with Emma this week.  SS had asked Lesley if 
there could be a Portaloo Toilet for this event.   If this was not possible then participants should be 
told at Registration to play 11th hole, leave bags/buggies towards the carpark, use the toilets then 
finish the hole.  This would be the quickest way to use the facilities in the changing room.    
Boutique in the Bus, Bottle Tombola, Putting Competition, Sue Merrick with plants, preserves and 
jams. LC has several ladies who have volunteered to help.  LC had done a floor plan and will give a 
copy to Tom. LC was seeing KE when he returned to finalise other details.            ACTION: LC 

 

c) Eclectic – covered earlier. 

 

d) Doug Procter – Thursday 9th October 

SS will do a Sign Up Sheet once the cost of the Fish & Chip Supper has been confirmed.  ACTION: SS 

 

e) AGM – 14th October 6.30pm 

SS has put up the Agenda and Previous Minutes in the Locker and sent them to KE for the website.  
Our Trophies would be given out on the Club Presentation Evening (3rd October) and invitations for 
the winners/runners up ladies would be sent out by the Office.              ACTION: SS 

 

Vouchers will be given at the Ladies AGM.   

 

As we now pay 50% more for our competitions it was felt that the Vouchers should increase by the 
same amount.   A vote was taken to increase the Competition Vouchers by 50% i.e to £30 & £15.  
This was agreed unanimously. 

 

8. Correspondence - None 
 
 



9. AOB 
 

LC Day -   LC was delighted with the number of ladies attending the day out and thanked High 
Post for their welcome.  On behalf of the ladies who attended, LVC thanked the LC for all her 
hard work in organising the day. 

  

Members Open – Tuesday 23rd September, this would be a Florida Scramble, teams of 4.  Food 
would be a Buffet as last year.  LC to see Emma re cost.    ACTION: LC 

 
Finals Day 7th September – We will not have any Ladies participating in Final Day this year as 
the Spring Cup has already been won by Jackie Stoodley.  It was suggested that fewer ladies 
entered the Spring Cup this year because the qualifier was played at the weekend.  It was 
discussed if this event should always be played on a Tuesday.  We will see how the numbers go 
next year. 

 

SH – several months ago Maurice Randal said he was coming off Manco and would encourage a 

lady to put their name up for nomination for next year.  He asked SH to spread the word among 

the Ladies. 

 

10. Date of Next Meeting – 16th September 2025 

 

11. The Meeting closed at 4.35pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed:   ……………………………………………………………   Dated …………………………………. 

                   Lady Captain 


